


Vernhams Dean Parish Council
[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting Notes
Vernham Dean Millennium Hall - 13th January 2020.
Present:
Richard Winch RW	Haydn Watkins HW		Adrian Butt AB
Julie Drury JD	Mark Doherty MD			Nigel Palmer NP	
Paul Nicoll PN	Mary Perry MP
In attendance: 	Karen Nightingale KN 		Phil North Cllr PN Parishioners x 6
Apologies:
Kirsty North Cllr KN	
		
Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the meeting 11th November 2019 were agreed and signed.
Register of Interests
None registered.
Public Participation
Flooding concerns. Julia Raymond had kindly agreed to co-ordinate updating the Flood Plan for the village. The plan is available to download via the VD website A team will be set up and prepare a plan of action this month to ensure that all pumps can be deployed very quickly. It was noted that the Bourne Valley is not yet on alert, but it is being kept under watch by the Environment Agency. Water levels at The George are approximately 50 feet below ground level. The flow of water into School Close is currently being facilitated by the removal of fence panels into the garden of No. 1. PN is in discussion with HCC regarding the possibility of the parish being given a 6” pump rather than work being carried out to create a culvert under the car park which would be more beneficial to the village. However, discussions are not progressing as quickly as we would like.  Water is not yet apparent in the culvert at Upton. TVBC has sandbags available, it will be up to individual households to contact TVBC.  Flooding at the bottom of Conholt Hill continues to be a problem for the village and Cllr K North is liaising with HCC Highways and looking for a viable solution.
The Old Chapel Back Lane. The deadline for responses to the change of use application has passed and our objection has been lodged. Cllr North indicated he was hopeful the application would be refused as the issues raised in previous applications have not been dealt with satisfactorily. If it is put to the Planning Committee, it will be important that the Parish Council and individuals are fully represented at the meeting. 
A parishioner raised the issue of the grass verge outside Poplars Farmhouse. HCC gave assurances that they would take on the maintenance of this once the new footpath was installed. The householder does not feel that they are doing so to a satisfactory standard. The PC will remind HCC of their obligation to maintain all the verges in the village. Chairman to send email to HCC and Cllr K North. 
Update from the Playing Field Association
CCTV has been ordered for the Pavilion and MUGA at a cost of £1175. A grant for £1000 from HCC has been applied for. The equipment is due to be installed 23/24 January and it is hoped it will deter further anti-social behavior. Clerk to add to insurance schedule once it is installed.
The next event to take place on the Burydene is the Test Valley Tour 2/3 May.
The remains of the bonfire had once again been set alight and the remaining debris will be raked at the weekend.

Matters Arising
The idea to create a path along the bottom of the field from Underwood to the flower meadow had been raised with the landowner. She did not feel it would be possible due to the shooting rights that exist on the land. The idea of a “permissive footpath” was discussed as this could then be closed at either end during shoots and there is no financial burden on the landowner. HW and RW to investigate further.
The planning application for the Pavilion had been rejected by TVBC. Little Fingers are now looking at alternative solutions involving the Gospel Hall.
We are still waiting for BT to make a decision regarding the future of the phone box. TVBC have formally objected to its being removed.
The Upton defibrillator project is on hold until such time that SSE confirm that an unmetered electricity supply will be installed to the phone box where it is due to be located. 
Highways Update
Potholes. The large pothole by Church Cottage has been filled again, but it is already showing signs of erosion.  A parishioner will report on the HCC website 3 large potholes at the junction of School Close and the main road. The ones near Rockmoor pond are also bad. The culvert at the S bend needs digging out again. Much water is appearing on the road at Upton outside Upton Farm.

Correspondence
TVBC is running a series of events across the Borough designed to strengthen working partnerships between TVBC and parish councils. A meeting will take place in March at the village hall, date is yet to be confirmed.
The church is looking to amalgamate local dioceses. It had submitted a request for parishioner numbers and TVBC had provided the following information based on the 2011 census:
Total Population of Vernham Dean Parish: 		517
Age 0 – 16:						 80
Age 0 – 18:				 		 90
A request to remove vegetation from around the SLR had been received. PN to resolve issue.

Councillor Reports
Following on from thefts from garages and a theft of oil in the village MD will make contact with the PCSO responsible for the village. 
A significant number of trees have been felled around the village and wider area. Cllr North confirmed that the ones along the A343 had been felled due to Ash die back. It is likely that many landowners have cut down trees in anticipation of the disease in order to maximize the value to them of the timber. Replanting schemes are in place.
NP will try to organize the July or September meeting of the Council to take place in Upton at Parsonage Farm.

Planning
No new applications had been received.

Finance
Balance in Lloyds account: £27,529.40
PFA to close redundant bank account and transfer balance of £10 into on-line account.
It was unanimously agreed to keep the 2020/2021 precept at the same level as previous years at £10,000
The following invoices were approved, and cheques were raised:
Scofell Landscapes Grass cutting £757.70
Tangley PC SLR share £115.32
Clerk Q3 salary £569.07

Balance in Lloyds account: £2

Meeting finished 9.00pm
Next meeting 9th March 2020  






